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For immediate release 
 

Creston & District Community Complex pool reopening delayed 
 
Nelson, BC:  The Regional District of Central Kootenay’s (RDCK) Creston & District Community Complex (CDCC) 
pool reopening date has been delayed due to an issue with the new filter valve being installed. The pool is now 
expected to open on Thursday, September 12.  
 
“During our pool shutdown, we undertook the replacement of the main pool filter valves,” said Craig Stanley, 
RDCK Regional Manager of Operations and Asset Management.” During this installation, we ran into an issue 
with the replacement filter valve. This issue has led to a delay in the scheduled work causing us to push back our 
original opening date.” 

 
The pool at the CDCC has been closed since August 26 for our annual pool shutdown and was originally set to re-
open on September 9. During the annual pool shutdown, facility staff as well as contractors undertake 
maintenance required to the pool that cannot be done when the CDCC pool is open to the public. 
 
“This delay does not affect our fall aquatics programming which is all set to start during the week of September 
16,” said Stanley. “Pool users should be aware they may experience cooler pool water than normal in the first 
few days after opening. This is because the replacement of the filter valve stops us from filling the pool, 
therefore delaying the ability for the pool to have time to heat up to our regular temperature.” 

 
For more information about our aquatics programming, connect with CDCC staff at 250.428.712 or visit our 
website rdck.ca/recreation. 
 
Incorporated in 1965, the Regional District of Central Kootenay (RDCK) is a local government that serves 60,000 
residents in 11 electoral areas and nine member municipalities. The RDCK provides more than 160 services, 
including community facilities, fire protection and emergency services, grants, planning and land use, regional 
parks, resource recovery and handling, transit, water services and much more. For more information about the 
RDCK, visit www.rdck.ca.  
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For further information, please contact: For media enquiries: 

Craig Stanley 
Regional Manager – Operations and Asset Management 
Regional District of Central Kootenay 
Tel: 236.532.2030    
Email: cstanley@rdck.bc.ca 

Sarah Fuhr 
Communications and Community Engagement Lead 
Regional District of Central Kootenay 
Tel: 250.352.1547 
Email: sfuhr@rdck.bc.ca  
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